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BCC Board of Directors  

Maria Fruin, President 
 president@bccutah.org 

Liesa Sandall, Past President/ 
Volunteer Coordinator 
 pastpresident@bbcutah.org 

Laurie Googasian,  Vice-President                                               
 vicepresident@bccutah.org 

Don Williams, Road Captain 
roadcaptain@bccutah.org 

Lori Schoenwald, Secretary 
secretary@bccutah.org 

Iris Buder, Treasurer 
treasurer@bccutah.org 

Peter Westbrook, Membership 
membership@bccutah.org 

Steve Holden, Web Master 
webmaster@bccutah.org 

Cheryl Holden, Newsletter 
newsletter@bccutah.org 

 Kean Healy, Penny Perkins, &  Tim 
Sandall  Members-At-Large  

 **Board Meetings are held monthly. 
Please email a board member if you 
have agenda or suggestions for 
discussions. 

 

     

 AUGUST
    

 Hot or Cold?   
 Long summer days are slowly coming to a 
stop! But that doesn't mean that our riding has 
to end... Just remember one of our goals are to 
keep a safe riding experience for everyone.  So 
it has come to the time to get our headlights on 
our bikes. by using our headlights and back 
blinkies let others see us, only if we turn them 
on! Also we should try to wear lighter colors if 
our rides start or end with the rise and setting 
of the sun. We need to be seen! 
 Remember to keep those knees covered 
when the temperature is low, so yes we have 
to find all our warm covers as well.  

  Enjoy the start of some cool weather and 
savor the warmth of the sun!    
       



The Road Ahead  

 

Notes From the President    by:  Maria Fruin 

 Hello BCCer’s 

 By the time you read this our summer picnic will be behind us and thoughts 
of fall are on the horizon.  Kids back in school, days shortening but still plenty of 
riding to be done.  If you haven’t reached your riding goals for this year there is 
still time.  Just last weekend I helped (with assist from the rest of our riders that 
day) a friend reach her goal of riding up Big Mountain.  I knew she could do it 
when she mentioned it last winter but it had intimidated her because she had 
never done it.  We did a few training 
rides together over the season and it 
was apparent to me that she would be 
fine on Big M.  When we got  to the  
reservoir that Sunday (as far as she had 
previously ever gone) and I told her we 
only had 5 miles to go she was happily 
surprised.  Yes it was tough but totally 
doable and she felt so good when she 
got to the top.  So keep going and 
working towards checking off those 
achievements.   

Keep riding to get those miles, your series completions and just your personal 
riding goals met.  It is never too late.  Just get on your bike and ride—so fun! 

 

 



 Club Officer elections will be coming in 
a few months.  If you want to get more deeply 
involved in the running of the club, or are 
curious how the club makes decisions, or just 
feel like the club has given you something and 
you want to give back, please consider 
running for a Board position.  This is my 
fourth year on the Board and next year will be 

my last as Past-President.  For me 5 years will be enough and it is always good to 
get fresh perspectives, insights and ideas.  So I encourage you to consider running 
for a Board position or nominating someone you feel would be a quality member.  
All positions are open with the caveat that President, Treasurer and Road Captain 
are filled by an existing Board member to ensure those roles have the background 
needed to successfully perform their duties. So if you’re interested in one of those 
positions then you need to get on the Board in another capacity for a year. 

 Lance Gallegos has agreed to act as our Election Chair so please let him 
know if you are interested in a Board position or if you would like to nominate 
someone. 

 You all may be familiar with our Facebook page.  We now have a group 
page:   https://www.facebook.com/groups/162680524146475/ 

 If you’re an FB’er just ask to join and you can post your ride pics, 
communicate with your fellow BCC groupies and share your love of biking. 

 Lastly I hope you are all planning your Halloween Bike costumes.  Our 
Annual Tricky Treat ride with costume contest will be coming Oct 29th.  There will 
be prizes and we have had some awesomely creative costumes with some 
including their bike in the costume.  Start those creative juices flowing. 

 
 



JUST SAY NO     Don Williams: Road Captain 

On my bike commute home last night a helpful driver wanted to 
get me across 1300 East by Westminster college.   Stopping 
unexpectedly to wave me across his path had anticipated 
results – 3 cars behind locked it up to keep from rear-ending 
this well-doer.    I waved him on to avoid sure catastrophe and 
30 seconds later was able to continue my commute home unhindered.   

The picnic metric has a similar incident with actual car-to-car contact. When we 
came by , 5 cars were on the shoulder with everyone looking confused and at 
each other.  No injuries thankfully, but one driver wanted our riders to merge , on 
the 2700 West stretch that goes by the driving training course and he got tapped 
in the rear for his trouble.   

We see this weekly -  folks want to help us out since we are out doing the right 
thing for ourselves and the environment,  when they wave us on – out – across,  
it's up to us to JUST SAY NO!  irrational hand signals directed at the good 
Samaritan,  that indicate we have no intention of  causing the nations next 27 car 
accident, should be swift in coming while we wait on a break in traffic. 

To put it in Trump-eze – one of these drivers could turn out to be a terrorist 
waiting to mow us all down, so don’t get sucked in, stay a curmudgeon and enjoy 
the rest of your ride. 
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THE YEARLY CALENDAR 

August 2016  -  This month up and grabbed August 2015 – with a full strangle hold 
and dropped a full body slam on it. August 2015 weighed in with a then-record 
117 rides only to be squashed by August 2016 with a grand total of 149 rides for 
the month  and a total of 827 rides for the season, surpassing last year's totals of 
782.    At this rate – 1000 rides for this season will be a small bump in the road. 

The Ride leaders that made it possible -  are almost all of our Ride 
leaders so far this season  Thank these folks when you see them. 

Laurie Googasian   
Dave Crotchett   
Don Williams   
Bob Schultz   
Victor Crookston   
Colleen Minson   
Lori Schoenwald   
Robin Perkins   
John McCool   
James Zeleznick   
Mary Margaret Williams   
Tim Sandall   
Teresa Tackman   
Penny Perkins   
Bob Basque   
Dean Zenoni   

Elliott Mott 
Maria Fruin 
Beth Spletter 
Rexanne Pond 
Robert Berntsen 
Bonnie Portley 
Peter Hansen 
Lance Gallegos 
Frankie Tate 
Liesa Sandall 
Lyle Phelps 
Andrew Henkels 
Kean Healy 
Susan Benedict 
Linda Neiswender 
Bee Lufkin 

Christina Siwachok 
Shannon Healy 
Debra Kimbrough 
Debi Clark 
Cathi Allen 
Patty McDonald 
Bob Lange 
Eilene Hezseltine 
Dave Tucker 
Cheryl Holden 
Peter Westbrook 
Iris Buder 
Greg Allen 
Debbi Carver 
Barbara DeBry 
Harriet Wallis 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  The League of American Bicyclists is leading the movement to create a 
Bicycle Friendly America for everyone. As leaders, our com mitment is to listen 
and learn,  define standards and share best practices to engage diverse 
communities and build  
a powerful, unified voice for change.   

For more information or to support the League , visit 

www.bikeleague.org  



   The National Bike Challenge continues through  Sept 30th – So Far Utah 
sits in the top 20 – but we need to climb back to last year's top 10 finish.   
BCC sits in the top 25 clubs in the entire  Country – 
 If all our members would record ALL their miles We could make significant 
progress in closing out the season as one of the top groups in the country.  
Go to nationalbikechallenge.org and join the BCC team. 
www.Nationalbikechallenge.org 

MAY 1, 2016 – 
SEPTEMBER 30, 
2016 

 
   www.bccutah.org 
 Join Bonneville 
Cycling Club’s  Team 

Register that you’re riding in Utah 
KEEP UTAH IN THE TOP TEN FOR 2016  
LOG ALL YOUR CYCLING MILES 
Congratulations to our BCC member Pauline Leeman for winning July's Gold prize 
:A year's supply of Cottonelle product! 



Some of the mountain trails included: 
Pipeline, Green Pond, Snow Basin to 
Sardine Peak, Rail trail in Wanship, and a 
new class for 101 MTB  

Some of our rides can send us home 
feeling every ache in our bodies like 
the "Tour of the Valley" metric 7-30 
Some of our rides set us up for a all 
day beginning like the "Flat and Fun" 
morning rides 8-8 

Our member stories from August: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Two of our amazing members Desmond  
Jensen and Kyle Harris...just for fun had a 
great time conquering FOUR canyons in 
ONE day! Way to go!  

Here are our club rides just for fun, 
as we conquered our canyons as 
well!  We got this! 

Millcreek morning ride 8-2 

 Chalk Creek  7-31 

 Lost Creek Metric 8-13 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Our annual BBQ picnic was a great 
success with Bob Lange and Kean 
Healy mending the grill and everyone 
bringing their side dishes  to share.  
There were  3 rides to choice from to 
make it all the better. Our best find 
awards went to Kristeen Phelps, Cory 
Green and Victor Crookston.   

 

 

  

"The Tour of Utah" bring us as BCC 
members to the top of Guardsman 
Pass to enjoy stage 7 with a party! 8-7 
While others enjoyed a social ride 
and brunch called the "Bloody Mary". 



Elections are coming so start thinking: 
Here is the timetable for election activities: 

Now to Mid-September:  

 Think about who you would like 
to see on The Board.  Talk to 
current and previous Board 
members if you have questions 
about what is expected or how it 
works.  As an all Volunteer club 
we need good dedicated people 
to be on the Board and help the 
club move forward. 

 

Sept 15-23  

Nominations to Lance Gallegos:  lance.t.gallegos@gmail.com 

You can nominate yourself or someone else.  

President...Road captain....Treasurer.....has to be a current board member now 

The  positions that are all open...... 
Secretary....WebMaster....Membership....Newsletter....3 Members at Large... 

Meet the Candidates Newsletter will come out Oct 10 th
 so 

submissions will be due Oct 3 rd
. 

Elections will take place via Survey Monkey 

Oct 24 th- Nov 4 th
 

New Board will begin in December 



Kristeen and Lyle Phelps enjoying 
their 30th anniversary on the social 
ride "Wall of Flame"  8-23 

Remember  the date is set for our 
awards banquet for January... so 
don't delay getting your series 
completed or making sure all your 
commuting miles are recorded...BEST 
of all have fun riding! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Skinny Tire Events, LLC - Road Cycling in Moab, Utah  
Compliments of: 
Beth Logan 
 
skinnytireevents.com 
 
We know BCC members attend our events, and it occurs to us –we should offer a cycling club 
discount they can take advantage of!  
No minimums, no cost to you, just savings for your cycling members.   
 
(SEE ATTACHED FLIER) 



Skinny Tire Events, LLC www.skinnytireevents.com 435 -260-8889 

MOAB: The New Landscape In Road Cycling  
 

Moab Century Tour      Skinny Tire Festival  
Landscape Worth Training For   Life and the Sport of Road Cycling 
October 1, 2016     March 11-14, 2017 

 
25PercentDiscount     25PercentDiscount 
 

 

 

Skinny Tire Festival – featuring….  

 World class landscapes of Arches National Park, Dead Horse Point State Park, and the 
scenic Colorado River Corridor 

 A portion of every registration for the Skinny Tire Festival is a donation to cancer 
survivorship programs. Ask how your favorite charity can benefit 

 High tech road bikes to demo  
 Banff Mountain Film Festival and other Moab Activities 

Moab Century Tour - featuring…..  

 Iconic century route to the ragged edge of the world at Dead Horse Point State Park 
 Other routes available for a variety of cycling levels 
 Make it a weekend! Enjoy abundance of adventurous autumnal activities 

All events feature….. Top notch 5 Star Shuttle/SAG support with mechanics on board, 
well stocked AID stations, and post ride music, food, prizes.  


